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The expression on everyone’s lips and in everyone’s thoughts at present is “it has been a year! Yes, it has 

been a year with the world as we know it operating very differently than we are used to and what we 

perceived as normal. But look how resilient we all have been. 

Resilience is very different than being numb. Resilience means you experience, you feel, you fail, you hurt. 

You fall but you keep going.” And keep going we have done. 

Our school started the year in full normal mode with plans and goals to strive for and achieve in 2021. We 

managed NAPLAN, the Year 6 Canberra excursion, some Rumbalara Environmental Education Centre 

excursions, the swimming and athletics carnival, the cross country and solid in class daily learning following 

the curriculum for each of our learning stages. And achieve some wonderful accomplishments we did. Our 

excellent rating in the Preschool being the ultimate. To think our school’s Preschool, Guliyali Preschool has 

been rated excellent, just one of 37 of 10,000 Early Learning Centres across the whole of Australia. Imagine 

that! We are so proud to offer the very best start in our Preschool for children in the year before starting 

school in Kindergarten. An amazing achievement and a tribute to our school, it’s staff and it’s community. 

Term 3 of 2021 is one we will all remember for the rest of our lives. Lock down, working from home for 

parents and carers and learning from home for children and teachers. But like this quote says 

“The human capacity for burden is like bamboo – far more flexible than you’d ever believe at first glance.” 

And flexible we all were. 

Resilience, capacity to make the most of a difficult situation and the warm and extensive support for each 

other saw us through. Parents and carers did their best and surprised themselves stepping up and being 

teachers while multi-tasking with work and other responsibilities. Teachers became experts in media 

platforms and children continued to learn in a mode they are all familiar with in this technological world. 

In the light of all that happened this year other awards and recognitions pale into insignificance to what 

everyone has had to endure. But look what you have all achieved. You are all the champions of 2021. 

Parents, carers, teachers and most importantly you the children attending Woy Woy Public School. You did 

it, you showed you could aspire to move above what was happening around you and continue your 

educational journey. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


 

When school returned in Term 4 we were able to pack in as much learning as we could, include many fun 

activities following the COVID restrictions for level 3 schools and have our students feeling more secure and 

happy after settling back into school routines with caring teachers to support them. Further in this newsletter 

you will read some of the wonderful activities that have happened just recently. Happy children all round. 

Mr Betts and I thank the parents, carers, teachers and you the children. You all are the true heroes of 2021. 

Thank you to our P&C for continuing to support the school throughout 2021 and also being adaptable to link 

up on zoom meetings so important information could be shared and for keeping our uniform shop up and 

running. Much appreciated. 

Thank you to our school student leaders for 2021. A job well done and what fine ambassadors for our 

school. 

Year 6, so sad to see you go. Some of you have already had 8 years here at our school. We have watched 

you grow and mature into the young people you are today. Our best wishes go with you to high school. We 

know you will do us proud. 

Congratulations and well done to all our award recipients at our Presentation Day on Tuesday 14th 

December! 

It is fitting at the end of such a year to say Congratulations to everyone. For everyone has played a part in 

this challenging year and your positivity has been a shining light. 

We look forward to 2022 with hopes and renewed dreams. Have a well-deserved summer break and wont it 

be great to be able to move around freely and have some fun times together with our families. Enjoy and 

remember, you are the champions of 2021! Thank you everyone. 

Ona Buckley and Dan Betts 

 

****    Important dates for 2022    **** 

◆ There will be 2 staff development days at the beginning of next Year on Friday 28th January and 

Monday 31st January 2022 

◆ All children from Year 1 to 6 including children in special needs classes will return to school on 1st 

February 2022. NOTE: All children who are 8 in year 2 (if a swimmer) and year 3-6 will be 

participating in the School Swimming Carnival that day, 1st February 2022. The 3-6 students are 

required to attend the carnival at the venue on that day as per the note that has been sent out to 

families. There will be no supervision for these students at the school site that day as all 3-6 staff will 

be at the swimming carnival venue. 

◆ The Guliyali Preschool Seahorse group will start their orientation half day on Wednesday 2nd 

February 2022 and the Pelican group will start with their half day orientation on Thursday 3rd 

February 2022 

◆ Kindergarten children will attend our school for their Best Start sessions according to the dates and 

times on the letters sent to parents and will commence their first full day on Monday 7th February 

2022 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Wellbeing Wrap Up 

What a year it has been. With the support from our school community and families our students remained 

positive and have adapted to all the changes. What a wonderful end to the school year the students at Woy 

Woy Public School have had.  

To embed a safe and inclusive learning culture and environment Woy Woy Public School takes a whole 

school approach to wellbeing. This year 122 students were referred to our Learning Support Team and 46% 

of those students accessed programs to support their social and emotional needs. The wellbeing needs of our 

staff and students remains a priority at Woy Woy Public School and we offer many programs designed to 

enhance positive relationships, promote mental health, and build resilience. 

Top Blokes is a preventative, evidence-based group mentoring program delivered by 

qualified and experienced youth workers and has been developed to engage and expand 

the critical-thinking and decision-making skills of boys in Stage 3.  

Sparkle Girls is a personal development mentoring program for girls and designed to 

develop an understanding of personal worth, strength and purpose and to help girls 

realize their full potential. It is delivered by our Social Worker in Schools (SWIS) under 

the guidance of the Learning Support Team and is available to Stage 2 & 3 girls.  

The Worry Woos program is targeted at stage one students and seeks to help children 

understand and manage their anxieties, anger, jealousy, self-image, rejection, bullying and 

social relationships. It is delivered by our Learning Support teachers and SWIS.  

The Fun FRIENDS curriculum helps build the social and emotional skills of young children 

by using fun, play-based group activities. The program is delivered by classroom teachers 

in our K-2 classrooms. By learning resilience skills early in their development, children 

build confidence to facilitate a smooth transition into school life. Fun FRIENDS nurtures 

positive relationships with family and peers, encouraging children to thrive. 

Next year as a school we will continue to prioritise student wellbeing and look forward to creating more 

teaching and learning environments that enable students to be healthy, happy, engaged and successful. 

Have a wonderful holiday period and take some time to reflect on the successes of the year, take some time 

for yourself away from screens, explore the outdoors, play, rest, and have fun with your families.   

Social Media handy tips for families 

 

Although social media certainly has many benefits, it is natural to be concerned that your child may run into 

trouble or have a negative experience online. With most Australian children accessing social networks, it 

helps to understand the facts about these sites and applications and know-how to keep your child safe. 

Below is a visual and some tips that may assist you in understanding the age requirements for popular apps 

that can be accessed on phones, tablets, and computers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Tip 1. Understand the applications and social media sites your child is using 

You might already have an idea of the social networks and applications your child is using, but if you don’t, a 

quick search online or scroll through the Apple App Store or Android’s Google Play will give you an 

indication of popular social networks. Most people would be familiar with Facebook and Twitter, but there 

are also apps such as Instagram and Snapchat where users can share photos and engage in quick-fire 

conversations. If you’re not a social media user yourself, you can also do some reading to gauge which 

social networks are appropriate to your child’s age and what type of functionality is available. Also bear in 

mind that some websites and mobile applications that aren’t necessarily social networks will often have 

social aspects, such as a user chatroom or the ability to create an online profile. 

 

Tip 2. Set rules for your child’s social media use 

Banning your child from using social media is rarely effective, as they are likely to have access to a personal 

computer, tablet, smartphone or gaming console, as well as the devices they use at friends’ houses. It can 

also be very difficult to control their use of these devices or keep up to date with new social media sites or 

mobile applications. Your best bet is reaching an agreement with your child about their social media use — 

you might pre-approve the sites they can join, encourage open conversation about their use or things they 

see online, or agree that they hand over their phone to you overnight. 

 

3. Teach your child about sharing information responsibly 

It’s important that your child understands how to share information responsibly. They should refrain from 

publishing personal information, such as their date of birth, home address, phone number or the school they 

attend. Social media sites often prompt users to fill in these personal details, and many don’t realise that 

their profiles may be viewed by others. Most social media sites give users the opportunity to adjust their 

privacy settings, usually allowing parts of their profile (or even their full profile) to remain hidden from users 

who are not a connection. And while it’s likely that you taught your child about ‘stranger danger’ when they 

were younger, it’s important to reinforce this message in their preteens. Your child should know that 

although they might ‘meet’ people online, they should never divulge personal information or arrange a 

meeting with a new online friend without supervision. 

 

4. Ensure your child understands the implications of their online behaviours 

Your child may not be aware of the implications of what they do or say online. A general rule of thumb is that 

if they wouldn’t say something in front of you, their teachers or to a friend’s face, it’s best not to say it online. 

Your child should also understand that content they post can be saved, shared by friends, or viewed by 

social media users outside of their network. This applies to status updates, comments, and photos — even if 

they are quickly deleted. There are also some social networks that allow users to post anonymous 

messages or ask questions they would like another user to answer.  

 

5. Help your child to deal with cyberbullying 

Cyberbullying can include text messages, emails, messages, and comments on social networks, as well as 

purposely excluding others online. If your child is a victim of cyberbullying, they should talk to someone they 

trust about what they have experienced, whether this is you, an older sibling, their teacher, or the school 

counsellor. It is also important to record evidence of cyberbullying — by printing or saving an email, keeping 

mobile phone conversations or ‘screen capturing’ an online post. If cyberbullying occurs on social media, 

your child will usually be able to report the incident to the social network provider and block the bully from 

contacting them. 

 

Further information 

You can find further information about social media safety on the following websites. Your child’s school 

may also provide information for parents, and some may run seminars to raise parents’ awareness of young 

people’s social media use. 

 

Cybersmart — Australian Government website 

Safe social networking — Stay Smart Online (Australian Government) 

 
Michelle Williams 
Assistant Principal Student Wellbeing  
 



 

 

 

 

 

During Week 10 the Kindergarten students had a very special delivery.... all the way from the North Pole! 

Students were amazed to find three blocks of solid ice outside their classrooms which contained letters from 

Santa! The students were all very excited and happy that Santa had taken the time to respond to the letters 

they had all written to him a week earlier…. what an amazing experience!  Merry Christmas everyone! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Matthew Wolski 
Classroom Teacher (KW) 
 



 

 

 

 

This week we were able to spread some Christmas cheer to our beautiful friends at Deepwater Court 

Retirement Village. The children had been busy preparing a special hand painted book mark as a gift the 

week prior as well as practising some Christmas songs to sing for them. The residents of the village were so 

pleased to see us especially after an interrupted year with the lock down and restrictions. We look forward to 

continuing to build strong connections with members of our local community next year.  

 

The Guliyali Preschoolers have also completed their kindy transition and my goodness have they proven 

that they are well and truly ready for 'Big School.' It's a bitter sweet time for us educators as we prepare 

ourselves in farewelling them from the preschool setting, however the excitement on their faces and seeing 

them so settled and confident in their new learning spaces, makes us feel so much better. We look forward 

to celebrating their final year at Guliyali Preschool in week 11.  

 

 
 

 

Whitney Williams 

Preschool Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday the 9th of December Kitchen/Garden hosted a Picnic in the Park for Stages 2 and 3. Due to 

the weather we needed to alter our plans, instead we had a drive by pick up of all burgers and desserts. 

Even though this is not the community event we wished to hold it was still a lot of fun and successful. During 

the day we had 65 eager and willing volunteers that made the desserts and prepped for the evening. A huge 

shout out to all our wonderful helpers and we hope that everyone enjoyed their meals. 

 

 

 

Lina Williamson and Emily Bartlett 

Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

What a wonderful night our Stage 3 students had celebrating the 

end of their primary school journey. Thank you to all of the 

teachers and parents who made it happen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 100, 175, 200, 250 and 275 nights of 

home reading! 

 

100 Nights Aliyana Whitehead 2E 

175 Nights Hannah Greenwood 2MB 

200 Nights Caleb Anderson 2E 

250 Nights Thomas Bernie 2E, Natalie Macey 2E, Lily 

Rende 2E, Nixon Young 2E, Jayden Timbs 2E 

275 Nights Lucas DeMartin 2MB, Michael Burton 
2MB                    

 

 

 

 

 

A big thank you to those who kindly donated gifts in our collection bin. 

These gifts were collected by St Vincent de Paul for disadvantaged 

families within our community. Your kind donation was greatly 

appreciated.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Merry Christmas  
It is with gratitude that we thank the wonderful team from Coast Community Care who have generously 

donated 10 hampers to our school. Your kindness will be appreciated by many of our families this year.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 
       

 

 

Online ordering is available www.flexischools.com.au   APP: Flexischools 

 

A big thank you to all our volunteers for your wonderful  

help throughout this very difficult year due to Covid.  

Your much needed help and support is always greatly  

appreciated. Wishing all our families a wonderful 

Christmas and New Year. Stay safe and take care  

during the holidays. 

 

I will look forward to seeing you all in 2022! 
 

Anne 

Canteen Supervisor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The uniform shop will not be delivering any orders in the last week of Term 4 2021 

All orders received will be available for collection in January. See below. 

Uniforms for 2022! 

To order your uniforms for 2022 you can send a completed order form to our email address 

woywoypublicschool-uniform@pandcaffiliate.org.au and we will send you an invoice that you can pay online. 

Order forms are attached to the newsletter and available on the school website. 

You will then be able to collect your order on one of the following school holiday uniform shop days. 

Friday 28th January 10am – 11.30am 

Monday 31st January 10am - 11.30am 

Tuesday 1st February 8.30 – 9.30am 

Collection will be from a designated area near the oval gates. 

With the current restriction levels these will be collection only. We are not able to open the store for 

purchases or to try on items at this stage. 

If the restrictions change to allow it, we will open the shop on these days. 

Kindy uniform orders for 2022. This transition the uniform shop is offering discounted uniform packs to Kindy 

starters in 2022. If you did not receive a uniform info pack at the information evening, please email the 

uniform shop and we will get one to you. All orders will be available for pick up on the above days. 

Flexischools for uniform shop! You will see a uniform shop option on your Flexischools account from 

Wednesday 19th January 2022. You will be able to order and pay through your current Flexischools 

account. Order Cut off will be Tuesday and orders will be delivered to office (or classrooms once available) 

on the Wednesday/Thursday of that week. 

More information to follow closer to the date. 

 

 



Next Meeting 

The next general Meeting will be held at 7pm on Wednesday 9th February 2022 via Zoom link. Link will be 

provided on digital platforms, or you can email for a copy of the link and agenda. 

2022/2023 Membership 

Membership for the next year is now open. Membership runs from March-March. 

Current membership expires at the End of the AGM in March 2022. To Vote at the AGM you will need 

current 2021/22 membership (last opportunity for membership voting rights at AGM to be paid by Feb 2022). 

2022/23 Membership must be paid by the close of the AGM to begin at the March general meeting after 

AGM. You can join the P&C at any time during the year by filling out a membership form and paying the $2 

membership fee. Forms available on school website or by request from 

woywoypublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au 

The P&C can be contacted by email at woywoypublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au 

If you have any questions or suggestions, please feel free to reach out via email or come along to the next 

meeting. We are always happy to hear from the school community. 

Thank you and on behalf of the entire P&C we hope you have a wonderful and relaxing holiday break. See 

you all next year. 

Billie-Jean 

WWPS P&C President 

 

 

 

Wishing all our families a wonderful Christmas.  

Enjoy this special time with your loved ones and  

enjoy the break. Hoping you all have a safe and 

Happy New Year.  

We look forward to seeing you all in 2022! 

 

Linda, Kath, Sandra & Sharon 

 
 



 
 
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386


    
 

 



 



 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


